ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION COMMISSION

ROBERT E. CURRY. CHAIRMAN FRANCES M. DAVIN, VICE CHAIRMAN BOB BONDI ELIZABETH B. CASTOR BOB LESTER



ROGER P. STEWART DIRECTOR

7402 NORTH 56th STREET BUILDING 500 TAMPA, FLORIDA 33617

TELEPHONE (813) 272-5960

NOV 23 1213

SOUTH WEST DISTRICT

ST. PETERSBURG

November 19, 1976

Mr. Bud Steeleman 9721 Executive Center Dr. North Suite 200 St. Petersburg, Fl. 33702

Dear Bud,

Enclosed are source tests from Gannon Unit No. 1, No. 3, and Big Bend Unit No. 1.

The tests from Gannon Unit No. 3, and Big Bend Unit No. 1, show compliance and have been accepted as valid tests by this department. The test from Gannon Unit No. 1 shows appreciable differences in SO₂ values obtained from fuel analysis versus stack testing. Since the SO₂ values from the stack test are consistent with each other and much higher than the allowable we are not accepting this test. This will delay their permit application for this unit until a valid test can be performed.

If you have any questions regarding these tests, please call.

Sincerely,

Joe Griffiths Air Engineer

Hillsborough County Environmental

Protection Commission

JG/qlf